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Introduction
Welcome to the twenty-third issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter! 

We have just joined our 50th organisational Network member, and, since our national mailing, there has been a lot of interest from library authorities all over the UK. Great news!

John Pateman & John Vincent


Forthcoming Network events (1)

Season of short courses, Open to all? and Briefing sessions
The next training course, “Roach & Morrison 3 years on”, will be on 5 April, at the Library Association, 2-5pm and will be led by Shiraz Durrani.

There will then be a course on 15 May, again at the Library Association, 2-5pm, on Services for Traveller communities. Speakers will include staff from Sutton and Merton Libraries who form part of the Traveller Outreach Project (part-funded by DCMS Public Libraries Challenge Fund), and they will give different perspectives on working with Irish Traveller and English Gypsy communities.

These courses have been arranged as three-hour blocks in the afternoons to enable as many people as possible to attend (and to take advantage of cheaper fares), and will be charged at as low a cost as possible to encourage you to nominate staff to attend – these are:

· Network members – organisations £50.00

· Non-Network members – organisations £75.00

· Network members – individuals £15.00

· Non-Network members – individuals £20.00

· Student/Unwaged Network members £5.00

· Student/Unwaged Non-Network members £10.00

Further information is available from John Vincent (contact details at the end of the Newsletter).










Forthcoming Network events (2)

On 4 April, John Vincent will be running a one-day course for the Library Association as part of its CPD programme, Managing public library services for social inclusion. Further details from Professional Development at The Library Association (020 7255 0560; events@la-hq.org.uk) 


Forthcoming Network events (3)

As announced in Newsletter 22, our Conference will be on 29 June 2001 at the London Voluntary Sector Resource Centre, Holloway Road (the very successful venue for last year’s Conference): please put this date in your diaries – further details to follow!


News from the Research Project

Rebecca Linley was invited to be one of the original members of the Library Association’s Policy Action Group (PAG) on social exclusion, and Shiraz Durrani, John Pateman and I have now also been invited to take part in this.

The PAG is aiming to produce recommendations and an action plan by September 2001 – this is forming part of the LA’s massive overhaul of its structure, policies and practices.


Policy Action Team [PAT] Audit

The Cabinet Office has recently published their audit of the PATs
. As Moira Wallace, Director of the Social Exclusion Unit, says in her accompanying letter:

“All the PATs had reported by April 2000 and, collectively, they made almost 600 recommendations … The majority of the PATs’ recommendations (86%) have been accepted and now form part of mainstream Government policy. Others are still under consideration.”

The comments on progress being made give a good indication of Government policy and funding priorities – see, for example, the list of recommendations and the progress being made in “our” two PATs, no.10 Arts and Sport and no.15 Information Technology.

The PAT Audit and the National Strategy Action Plan can be accessed via www.cabinet-office.gov.uk/seu/index/htm. Copies of the Audit document can be obtained from the Social Exclusion Unit, 35 Great Smith Street, London SW1P 3BQ, or via the National Strategy Hotline (020 7944 8383) or via e-mail: neighbourhoodrenewal@detr.gov.uk. 


Stephen Lawrence Inquiry

The Home Office have just published their second report on the progress being made with the Home Secretary’s Action Plan
.

Under “Extension of Race Relations Act 1976 to policing” (Recommendation 11), it includes further information about the Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000 [see below] and how this will affect not only the police but also all public bodies.

Under “Prevention and the role of education” (Recommendations 67 and 68), there is some progress in areas of particular interest to us. 

Progress on Recommendation 67 (“That consideration be given to amendment of the National Curriculum aimed at valuing cultural diversity and preventing racism, in order better to reflect the needs of a diverse society”) includes the introduction of Citizenship into the Curriculum, as part of the non-statutory framework for Personal, Social and Health Education and Citizenship in primary schools from September 2000, and as a statutory subject in secondary schools from September 2002. 

“Citizenship ensures that for the first time, all pupils will be taught about the diversity of national, regional, religious and ethnic identities in the UK and the need for mutual respect and understanding. It will provide distinct opportunities for pupils to develop an understanding of fairness and social justice; raise awareness of the nature of prejudice and teach pupils how to recognise stereotypes; and highlight the consequences of anti-social and aggressive behaviours like racism and bullying and develop skills to challenge them assertively.” [para 2]

“[The revised National Curriculum] includes an inclusion statement which sets out how the National Curriculum should be taught in ways which enable young people from minority ethnic communities to have an equal opportunity to succeed.” [para 9]

“Teachers will be expected to take specific action to respond to pupils’ diverse needs, including, for example creating effective learning environments in which racial differences are seen positively by pupils, and whereby negative stereotypes and all forms of harassment, including racial harassment, are challenged.” [para 10]

Progress on Recommendation 68 (“That Local Education Authorities and school Governors have the duty to create and implement strategies in their schools to prevent and address racism …”) includes under “Racist incidents and bullying”:

“From September 1999, all schools are required to have effective anti-bullying policies in place, including racist bullying. In guidance issued to all schools and LEAs, the Department has made it clear that schools should record all racist incidents …” [para 4]

and under “Exclusions”:

“Since 1997 there are 1,000 more places and 250 more teachers at pupil referral units which educate excluded pupils. By 2002 all excluded pupils must be offered full time education.” [para 8]

Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000

On 22 February, the consultation document – New laws for a successful multi-racial Britain – on implementing the Act was published. The closing date for comments is 15 May 2001. 

In addition, update leaflets, taking account of the public consultation, have been produced.

Further information about both, and about progress in implementing the Act, can be found on the Race Relations (Amendment) Act homepage on the Home Office Website
.

As the homepage states:

“The Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000 is a key part of [the drive for equality]. Amongst other things, it outlaws discrimination in public authority functions not previously covered by the Race Relations Act 1976, and places a duty on public authorities to promote race equality.”


Indicators of progress …

A new report
 has just been published, which looks at some of the economic and statistical background to social exclusion/anti-poverty strategies. It does not seem to include any data relating specifically to libraries, but is a useful introduction to some of the current thinking about data collection and statistical reporting.


Towards inclusion – civil rights for disabled people

DfEE has just published Towards inclusion …
, their final response to the Disability Rights Task Force’s report, From exclusion to inclusion
. 

DfEE are seeking: 

“the views of disabled people, disability organisations, employers, service providers and others on specific legislative and non-legislative proposals on the definition of disability; employment; access to goods, services facilities and premises; and barriers in the provision of services and equipment to disabled people.

[Towards inclusion] also outlines progress on other recommendations and identifies proposals remitted to the Disability Rights commission to monitor and review.” [quotes taken from DfEE Website]

The consultation was launched on 6 March 2001, with a closing date of 8 June.

The consultation questionnaire can be completed on-line – via the DfEE Website – or by post. Further information can be obtained from the DRTF Consultation, Consultations Unit, DfEE tel: 020 7273 4921; e-mail: Response.DRTF@DFEE.GOV.UK 


Did you see …?

“Rapper poses problem for the law”
There has been considerable discussion on the US-based “Gay/Lesbian/Bisexual Librarians’ Network” (an e-mail discussion list) about Eminem’s lyrics (and particularly that Elton John chose to sing with him at the Grammy Awards), and now Gary Slapper, Director of the Open University Law Programme has examined some of the legal issues in an interesting article in “Open Eye”
 – as he says:

“The enormous popularity of the rapper Eminem poses an acute problem for those interested in the balancing of interests in a multicultural, human-rights based society. How should we balance the right to free expression against the rights of people vilified as sub-human in Eminem’s splenetic lyrics?

… In some circumstances the outpourings of  ... this sort could be left to his probation officer or psychiatrist but Eminem has now sold 10 million records, and has just been honoured with three Grammys – these are prestigious awards in the music industry.

Probably most UK citizens would not want to live in a society in which the government controlled what we could read, listen to on the radio, watch on television and play on a music system. But what is the appropriate response to someone who incites hatred and violence against sections of the community? Why is Eminem allowed to incite hatred and to make violence against women and gay men sound cool?” 

Gary Slapper then goes on to argue that, perhaps, the law is “not a suitable instrument to deal with a hate-monger like Eminem” and suggests that public attention “must turn to the reckless DJs, critics and industry bosses who extol his music while ignoring its social repercussions – legitimated thuggery.”

This seems to me to raise extremely important issues for public libraries: Eminem is clearly a phenomenal success with Black and white kids – and having his CDs in stock might make the library look cool in their eyes – but what does this say to women and to lesbians and gay men?

Are any Network library authorities reconsidering their position over stocking his material? I’d be interested in starting some discussion within the Network on this important topic.
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The Connexions Service

The DfEE have just published a leaflet giving some further information about the Connexions Service:

“Connexions is a new advice and guidance service in England for all 13 to 19 year olds.

It will improve and enhance a range of services, including modernising the way that young people get careers advice … Its key objective is to encourage more young people to stay in education or training, so that an increasing number have the qualifications they need for further education or the world of work.

All teenagers will have access to Connexions – whether they are at school, in further or higher education, in or out of work. There will be a special emphasis on those young people who feel excluded and find it difficult to use the usual sources of advice.”

Further information can be found on the Connexions Website (www.connexions.gov.uk) and/or from your local Government Office (a list of these is also included in the leaflet).


New Code of Practice

A very important new CoP has just been published, Black and minority ethnic voluntary and community organisations: a code of good practice
, as part of the Government’s “Compact” programme – for brief details of Compact, please see below.

The Code states that:

“The BME voluntary and community sector works to tackle the disadvantage experienced by the communities from which it springs. However, despite their work with a diverse range of groups and communities, many BME voluntary and community organisations continue to be excluded from the traditional structures of the voluntary and community sector … This Code of Good Practice applies the Compact theme of getting it right together and aims to address the exclusion experienced by the BME voluntary and community sector.” (pp2-3) [their emphasis]

The key issues which have been identified are:

· “joint commitment to taking forward the race equality agenda as well as recognising the significant role to be played by the BME voluntary and community sector in partnership with the Government and others towards achieving race equality;

· improved quality and quantity of consultation and participation by the BME voluntary and community sector in policy development, implementation and evaluation;

· better support and resources to the BME voluntary and community sector which reflect its role in addressing public service inequalities and allow it to operate, develop and contribute on an equal footing with other partners, particularly Government and the mainstream voluntary and community sector; and

· recognition of the specific contribution and needs of the BME sector, particularly at local level, and how this impacts on funding, capacity and sustainability.” (p3)

It lays down the commitments being made by the Government and by the BME voluntary and community sector, and then includes sections on tackling racism, inequality and exclusion; consultation; funding and other support; local relations and partnerships; developing capacity; volunteering and mentoring; and scope and application of the Code.

Although the Code is setting a framework for national relations between the Government and BME organisations, it is also intended to act as a complement to Local Compact Guidelines:

“The Government intends to encourage actively the extension of this Code to other public bodies … and local Government, who will be invited to adopt and adapt the Compact, its associated Codes of Good Practice and implement Local Compact Guidelines to suit their developing relationship with the BME sector.” (pp18-9)

Copies of the CoP can be obtained from: 

Home Office, Active Community Unit, Room 235, Horseferry House, Dean Ryle Street, London SW1P 2AW; tel: 020 7217 8400; e-mail: Public_enquiry.acu@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk; Website: www.homeoffice.gov.uk 

or from:

Compact Working Group, c/o NCVO, Regent’s Wharf, 8 All Saints Street, London N1 9RL; tel: 0845 600 4500; Website: www.ncvo-vol.org.uk.

 

Compact

“Compact” is short for the “Compact on relations between Government and the voluntary and community sector in England”. The most concise definition seems to be that in the foreword (by Jack Straw and Kenneth Stowe
) to the report
 which established the programme:

“This Compact is aimed at creating a new approach to partnership between Government and the voluntary and community sector. It provides a framework to enable relations to be carried out differently and better than before. Government and voluntary and community organisations share many aspirations – the pursuit of inclusiveness, dedication to public life, and support for the development of healthy communities. The Compact is a starting point for developing our partnership, based on shared values and mutual respect.

The voluntary and community sector’s Working Group on Government Relations carried out a major consultation exercise to determine the sector’s views on developing the Compact …

We shall now carry it forward – developing codes of good practice in key areas and working closely with the Local Government association and others to encourage the adoption of its principles and undertakings at local level.”

The report can be viewed on the Home Office homepage: www.homeoffice.gov.uk/ or on the Working Group’s homepage: www.ncvo-vol.org.uk. 


New Classification

The Government is launching a new classification for statistics and surveys. The Website, “National Statistics”
 states:

“From 2001 the National Statistics Social-economic Classification (NS-SEC) will be used for all official statistics and surveys. It will replace Social Class based on Occupation … and Socio-economic Groups …

This change has been agreed by the National Statistician following a major review of government social classifications commissioned in 1994 by the Office of Population Censuses and Surveys (now the Office for National Statistics) and carried out by the Economic and Social Research Council.

The NS-SEC is an occupationally based classification but has rules to provide coverage of the whole adult population. The information required to create the NS-SEC is occupation coded to the unit groups (OUG) of the Standard Occupational Classification 2000 … and details of employment status (whether an employer, self-employed or employee; whether a supervisor; number of employees at the workplace) …
The version of the classification, which will be used for most analyses (the analytic version) has eight classes, the first of which can be subdivided.

	The National Statistics Socio-economic Classification

	1
	Higher managerial and professional occupations

	  
	1.1
	Large employers and higher managerial occupations

	
	1.2
	Higher professional occupations

	2
	Lower managerial and professional occupations

	3
	Intermediate occupations

	4
	Small employers and own account workers

	5
	Lower supervisory and technical occupations

	6
	Semi-routine occupations

	7
	Routine occupations

	8
	Never worked and long-term unemployed


For complete coverage, the three categories Students, Occupations not stated or inadequately described, and Not classifiable for other reasons are added as ‘Not classified’.”


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045








john@nadder.freeserve.co.uk 
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